
 
 

 

May 28, 2020 
Mary vonWergers, Esq. 
Office of General Counsel 
NYC Department of Environmental Conservation 
Office of Legal Affairs 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-5500 
 
Re:       CSO Order on Consent (DEC Case No. C02-20140314-01, 
modification of DEC Case No. CO2-20000107-8)  
Modification request for submittal of Open waters/Citywide LTCP 
 
Dear Ms. vonWergers: 
              
 On March 19, 2020, the New York City Environmental Protection 
(“DEP”) notified the Department of Environmental Conservation 
(“DEC”) of a Force Majeure event and potential milestone delays 
resulting from the recent outbreak of COVID-19 and associated 
emergency declarations. As part of the Force Majeure notice, DEP 
requested an extension of the milestone for submittal of the Open 
waters/Citywide Long Term Control Plan (“LTCP”) from March 31, 
2020 until May 30, 2020. On March 27, 2020, DEC granted DEP’s 
extension request.  
 
While DEP appreciates the additional time already granted by DEC, 
delays in finalizing the LTCP persist. New York City has not yet qualified 
to begin reopening under New York State guidelines and as reported on 
March 19 a majority of DEP key staff assigned to LTCP development and 
review have had to prioritize functions affected by the COVID-19 
pandemic. Further, DEP has had to take a close look at prioritizing critical 
services and operations to ensure ongoing protection of public health and 
safety and the environment. The need to reprioritize staff functions and 
operations in response to COVID-19 has persisted and has impacted 
DEP’s ability to finalize the LTCP. DEP hereby requests a further 
extension until September 30, 2020.  
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss further please contact 
me at meckels@dep.nyc.gov or at (347) 244-5226. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
 
Marcella R. Eckels 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vincent Sapienza 
Commissioner 
 
 
Elissa Stein Cushman 
General Counsel 
 
Marcella Eckels  
Deputy General Counsel 
 
Bureau of Legal Affairs 
 
59-17 Junction Boulevard  
Flushing, NY 11373 
 
T: (718) 595-6535 
C: (347) 244-5226 
F: (718) 595-6543 
meckels@dep.nyc.gov 



 
 

 

Copy: 
 
Selvin Southwell, P.E. 
Acting Regional Water Engineer  
Division of Water, Region 2  
New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation  
47-40 21st Street 
Long Island City, New York 11101 
 

Edward Hampston P.E. 
Director, Bureau of Water Compliance 
Division of Water 
New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation  
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-5500 
 

Rebecca Lanahan 
Environmental Facilities Corporation  
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-5500 
 

Ryan Waldron, P.E. 
Section Chief, Municipal Compliance Section 
Division of Water 
New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation 
625 Broadway, 4th Floor 
Albany, NY 12233-3506 
 

Dena Putnick, Esq. 
New York State Department of  
Environmental Conservation 
625 Broadway, 4th Floor 
Albany, NY 12233-3506 
 

William Plache, Esq. 
Devon Goodrich, Esq. 
Nathan Taylor, Esq. 
New York City Law Department  
Office of the Corporation Counsel  
100 Church Street 
New York, NY 10007 
 

 
DEP: A. Licata, J. Mueller, P. Elardo, P. Balci, D. Katehis, K. Mahoney, G. Mayes, H. 
Chanilal, E. Callahan, M. Ruderman, R. Koenig 
File 
 


